
Please remember Holy Redeemer Parish in your will. 

WELCOME TO HOLY REDEEMER PARISH 

APRIL 25, 2021 

FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

  Pastor:  Father Thomas Nathe 

PARISH PERSONNEL: 

Administrator 
Ed Brands, 360.885.7780, ext. 12 
edb@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

Business Manager 
Kevin Greenlee, 360.885.7780, ext. 21 
keving@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 

Pastoral Assistant for Music and 
Liturgy 
Angela Lee, 360.885. 7780, ext. 14 
angelay@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 

Faith Formation Director 
Mark MacKenzie, 360.885.7780, ext. 16 
markm@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

Faith Formation Leaders 
Jamie Kohler 
jamiek@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 

Annie Cooper, 360.885.7780, ext. 15 
anniec@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 

Katelyn Greenlee, 360.885.7780, ext. 13 
katelyng@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 

FF Administrative Assistant 
Melissa Abell, 360.885.7780, ext. 11 
melissaa@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 
 

PASTORAL CONCERNS: 

Baptisms: Please prepare for infant/child 
baptism by contacting the office at ext. 15.  
For adult baptisms, see RCIA.  
Weddings: Please call the  office at ext. 
16.  Do not set the date until you have 
talked to Mark MacKenzie. 
Funerals: Contact the office at ext. 11. 
RCIA (Becoming Catholic) and 
Learning About The Catholic Faith:     
Everyone is invited to learn more about 
the faith or seek to become a Catholic. 
Contact parish office at ext. 16. 
Annulments: Confidential help is 
available.  Please call the parish office at 
ext.16. 
Pastoral Care: Please contact the office 
at ext. 14 for ministry to the sick, 
homebound, disabled, incarcerated, or 
indigent.  
 

CATHOLIC CEMETERY: 
Mother Joseph 360-693-3052 
1401 East 29th Street 
Vancouver, WA 98660 

GLORIFY GOD AND SANCTIFY SOULS! 
Website:  www.holyredeemervan.org  

Telephone:        (360) 885-7780  
Fax Number:       (360) 944-7560  
Address:         17010 NE 9th Street,  
                            Vancouver, WA  98684 
 
 

Office Hours:        Monday-Friday 7:30am - 1:00pm  
  

Church Open:        Daily 7:00am - 5:30pm   
 

Mass Schedule:       Saturday Vigil 4:30pm 

               Sunday 7:30am, 9:30am, and 12:00pm (Noon) 

               Monday-Friday 7:00am 

               Saturday 8:00am  

Rosary:           Saturday 7:40am and 4:10pm  

                Sunday 7:10am, 9:10am and 11:40am 

                  Monday-Friday 7:30am 
             

Confessions:       Friday 4:00-5:15pm  

               Saturday 2:30-4:15pm  

                    Sunday 7–7:15am/8:45– 9:15am/11-11:45am 

 

Eucharistic Adoration: Friday 7:30am —Saturday 7:30am  

https://holyredeemervan.org/


 Readings for Sunday 05/02 
 

Acts 9:26-31 
Ps 22(21):26b-27, 28 and 30, 21-32 

1Jn 3:18-24 
Jn 15:1-8 

 

WEEK AT A GLANCE: 

Sunday:  04/25 

Mass 7:30am/9:30am/Noon 

Confessions in St. Cecilia room  
7am, 8:45am,11am 

3:00pm—7th-12th Mentor mtg 

4:00pm—6th RE (Zoom) 

6:00pm—HS RE (Zoom) 

6:00pm—7/8th Gr. Confirmation 
       (Zoom) 

7:00pm—8th Gr. Mystagogy     
       (Zoom) 
Monday: 04/26 

7:00am—Daily Mass  

10:00am—Marian Movement 

Noon—Angelus (parish FB page) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer (parish FB page) 

6:00pm—Endow PM (Zoom) 
 

Tuesday: 04/27 
7:00am—Daily Mass  

Noon—Angelus (parish FB page) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer (parish FB page) 

7:00pm—Endow  HS (Zoom) 
 

Wednesday : 04/28 

 7:00am—Daily Mass  

Noon—Angelus (parish FB page) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer (parish FB page) 

6:30pm—RCIA (Zoom) 
 

Thursday: 04/29 
7:00am—Daily Mass  

9:00am—Endow AM (parish ctr. &   

         Zoom) 

Noon—Angelus (parish FB page) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer (parish FB page) 

6:00pm—1st Comm. rehearsals 
       (church) 
 

Friday: 04/30 

7:00am—Daily Mass 

7:30am—24 Hour Adoration 

Noon—Angelus (parish FB page) 

4:00-5:15pm—Confessions (church) 
 

Saturday: 05/01 

7:30am—Benediction 
8:00am—Daily Mass 

8:45am—Men of Faith (parish ctr.) 

9:00am—Prepares (annex) 

2:30-4:15pm—Confessions (Church) 

4:30pm—Vigil Mass-1st Comm. 

Celebrant for  Masses  
 

May 1: 
4:30pm   Fr. Woodman 

 
May 2: 

7:30am Fr. Woodman  
9:30am & Noon  Fr. Martin  

Please remember in your prayers:  

Names stay on the prayer list for four weeks; please contact the parish office to extend the time frame. 

Christine Bolger, Carole Brown, Bonnie Craig, David Craig, Ed Gillis , Errol 
Graves, Alex Gustavson, Jeannette Morello, Sharon Pahl, Fran Plourd, Thomas 
Rohan, Elizabeth Serafino+, Jody Valencia,  Betty Wassick, and George Wetzel 

Important Links 

Sunday Mass:  
https://vimeo.com/user109632820  

Daily Mass, Angelus, & Evening Prayer: 

parish Facebook page 

Mass Intentions 
 

Monday, April 26 

Michael Hoffman 
 

Tuesday, April 27 

Grace Hincapie 
 

Wednesday, April 28 
Pam & Allen Brown 

 

Thursday, April 29 

John Bridges + 
 

Friday, April 30 

Con Carlson + 
 

Saturday, May 1 

Catherin Condon+ 

Sunday:  05/02 

First Communion Weekend 

Mass: 7:30am/9:30am/Noon 

Confessions in church:  
7am, 8:45am,11am 

 
       

*Received over the past two months. 

Last Week 4/12-4/18)  Income  

Sunday:  $   24,412.83 

Realizing Hope:  $    1,109.00 

St. Vincent de Paul:  $        681.00 

Holy Land Good Friday*: $    1,491.00 
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Pastor’s Column  
April 18 & 25, 2021 

Church Completion Project and 
Annual Catholic Appeal 

 

Jesus Christ: yesterday, today, and forever! 
After many years of sacrificing, saving, planning, permitting, and working we are finally ready to move 

into the addition on the back of the church!  On the weekend of April 24-25, there will be tours of our new 
addition after all the Masses, so stick around after Mass.  When I return from my sabbatical in August, we’ll 
have Archbishop Etienne come and formally dedicate the space [I’ll be gone from April 26 thru August 3]. 

The new addition has added 3162 square feet of space to our church.  It includes an adoration chapel 
that parishioners will be able to access 24 hours a day, 6 days a week; another sacristy (room that is used for 
preparing for Mass as well as supplies); a large meeting room that can be divided in two [this space is 
important to us for additional meeting/classroom space, as well as an area that the choir can practice in]; 
additional storage space; two unisex bathrooms; and a floral room where all those beautiful flowers you see at 
Mass will come from.  A blueprint of what I just described is on the wall in the narthex; check it out if you 
haven’t already.   

The north parking lot is already clearing out and we can resume using most of it now, at least for 
handicapped drivers.  Vehicles that picked up and dropped people off in the north parking lot, before the 
pandemic began, will need to wait a few more days before our access to 172nd Avenue resumes. 
 

A Quick Refresher 

In 2005-2008 when the church was being planned and built, the price of construction rose faster than 
we could build, so to keep costs within our budget, we shortened the back wall behind the sanctuary, to stay 
within our budget.  We moved into the church in 2008.  In the spring of 2015, Holy Redeemer Parish 

launched a five year capital campaign called Realizing Hope.  There were two goals to that capital campaign: 1) 
eliminate the parish debt that we incurred in the building of our church, and 2) complete the back of the 

church by building out the area behind the sanctuary up to 30 feet.  The first part of Realizing Hope was 
achieved on October 1, 2017 when we burned our mortgage; and now we’re coming to the end of our second 
goal, completing the back of the church. 
 

Costs 

The addition that we just built has cost us over $4 million dollars (we don’t have final numbers yet as 
construction is not complete).  We were able to pay off $2.5 million through savings and redirecting some of 
our monthly income, yet we still anticipate a loan of around $1.7 million that we will have to pay off.  We’ll 
keep paying on that loan through the allocation of some of our monthly income and Annual Catholic Appeals 
through the years.  In an ideal world, we’d like to be debt free by 2025. 
 

Adoration Chapel 

 While we should be able to use the adoration chapel in the coming month, it won’t be finished for a while 

yet.  We still need to lay the tile and have the tabernacle, monstrance, and pews custom built; it will take 

months for those items to be in place.  Furthermore, we need to figure out an overall artistic theme for the 

adoration chapel and the church; we don’t want mismatched statues, paintings, icons, etc.  To that end, in 

September, I will hold a couple of town hall meetings to share a vision for the adoration chapel and church, 

and commission a contest for artistic renderings.  Then we’ll go from there.  To note: we will continue to have 

24 hour adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the Church from Friday to Saturday morning; because there 

isn’t enough space in the adoration chapel for all the adorers during that time; and because that time of  



adoration is an offering to God of the whole parish.  During Friday – Saturday adoration, the adoration chapel 
will be locked, so if you’re coming to visit Jesus during that time, plan to do so in the church where you’ll find 
Jesus on the altar waiting for you. 
 

Thanksgiving 

 I need to take a moment to thank some key players in the completion of our church.  Our benefactors: all the 
people who have contributed financially to this project.  The building committee: a group of dedicated 
parishioners who have been faithfully meeting monthly, for years, overseeing this project and doing some of the 
work as well.  And finally Ed Brands our Administrator.  This project wouldn’t be happening at this time, as big in 
scope, and certainly not as inexpensively as it has without him.  God has blessed Ed, and Ed has blessed us with 
his selfless sacrifices and never ending persistence.  Ed, I thank you from the bottom of my heart for being there 
for us. 

Finally God.  “In vain does the builder labor if he doesn’t labor in the Lord.”  For those of us with intimate 
knowledge of this project, we can all attest to the presence and favor of the Lord upon it.  We all need to thank 
Almighty God for all the good He has done and continues to do for us.  We are a blessed parish, more so than 
most.  Please take the time today to prayerfully thank Our Lord for His providence over this parish. 
 

The Annual Catholic Appeal 
Each year at this time we pause and consider all the good that is accomplished because of your support of 

the Annual Catholic Appeal (ACA): the homeless are sheltered, retired priests and nuns are cared for, our 
seminarians are prepared to serve us as our future priests, and so much more.  If you haven’t already done so, I 
pray you will join me in supporting the Catholic Church in Western Washington by giving to the 2021 Annual 
Catholic Appeal.  The support of every parish is critical to the success of the Archdiocese and its many ministries.  
Our combined Archdiocesan & Parish goal for this year is $177,583. 

When we meet our Annual Catholic Appeal goal, we will fulfill our responsibility to support over 60 
ministries of the Archdiocese, and we will be able to set aside much needed funds to pay down our debt on the 
just completed addition on the back of the church.  It's your generosity that will make the ministry of the 
Archdiocese and paying down on our loan a reality.  I hope to be able to count on you and your good 
stewardship.  

Every year I ask every household in the parish to pledge 1% of your annual income or $1 a day ($365) 
over the course of the next year.  Some of us can pledge more than that, and we really depend on you to do that 
if you can, yet every gift will make a difference so please pledge something.  If you haven’t already contributed 
this year to the ACA, please do so today by either responding to the letter you received from the Archbishop or 
me in the mail, or go to our website https://www.holyredeemervan.org/ and click on the banner at the top of 
the page, the maroon box, the thermometer, or the green box near the bottom to make your commitment.  For 
those of you who have already pledged something, thank you!  

Finally this: bequests, please remember Holy Redeemer Parish in your will.  Because we are a new parish, 
we don’t get as many bequests as most parishes our size, yet bequests are so helpful in paying off our debts and 
funding our many large projects – especially our future multipurpose building.  If you haven’t yet put Holy 
Redeemer in your will, please do so.  It is a gift that keeps on giving long after we’ve parted this world, a gift that 
generations of Holy Redeemer parishioners will be eternally grateful for.  
 

For the Glory of God and the Sanctification of Souls, 

 
Fr. Thomas Nathe  

https://www.holyredeemervan.org/


 RCIA (Becoming Catholic) and 
Learning About the Catholic 
Faith:  Contact Mark MacKenzie to 
make an appointment at 885.7780 ext. 
16, markm@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

Pilgrimage to Medjugorje: There 
will be a pilgrimage to Medjugorje 
through the Visit Queen of Peace 
group in June 2021. For more 
information, at http://
www.visitqueenofpeace.com/ 
 

CATHOLIC FAMILY 
CONFERENCE : The Catholic Family 
Conference on May 1st  is a vibrant 
event that will enlighten, encourage, 
and fortify your family life with the 
truths of the Faith. This year we will be 
live-streaming from the Westin Irving 
Convention Center in Irving, TX and 
are pleased to announce a stellar lineup 
of speakers including: Cardinal George 

Pell, Bishop Joseph Strickland, Trent 
Horn, Dr. Ralph Martin, Noelle 
Mering, and Steve Ray, with Dave 
Palmer of Guadalupe Radio Network 
as Master of Ceremonies. In-Person 
and Online tickets are available at 
catholicfamilyconference.com.  
In-Person Tickets start at $125 per 
person and Online Tickets are $40 per 
household.  

ADULTS 

Anne, a lay apostle—Monthly 
Prayer Group : Anne, the author of 
The Volumes, received the message to 
have a prayer group meeting once a 
month. The Lay Apostle prayer group 
will be holding their next meeting  on 
the second Tuesday of the month, at 
10:00am in the parish center.  If you 
are interested, contact Jean Marie 
Amos at 360.260.7352, or 

Jean_Amos1@Juno.com  
 

New Apostolate: St. Joseph Cenacle 
Apostolate has 
come to Holy 
Redeemer!  We 
are living in 
perilous times 
where the 
powerful forces of 
darkness seek to 
undermine the 
Church and 

priesthood, creating confusion, 
discouragement, and despair. Members 
offer a weekly Holy Hour of prayers 
for our priests and will meet at 3pm on 
the third Wednesday of the month , in 
the parish center, as a group.  If you 
would like to be a part of  this new and 
exciting apostolate, email Sandra 
Koceja  at 
ITEADIOSEPH2020@gmail.com 
 

Men of Faith: All men in the parish 
are invited to attend our monthly 
gatherings. We meet on the first 
Saturday of the month  at 8:45am in 
the parish center.  For more 

information or if you would like to be 
in the loop, contact Mark: 
markm@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

Women’s Spiritual Studies:  
Through their small groups, women 
are learning how to be the best version 
of themselves–made in the image and 
likeness of God–and reaching out to 
those around them.  

Thursday Endow will now meet in 
person in the parish center & on 
Zoom, and Monday Endow will 
continue to meet 
online. We are 
continuing our 
spiritual book 
studies. For Monday Night Endow:  
Discovering Your Dignity. For more 
information:  contact Jamie at 
jamiek@holyredeemervanc.org 

YOUNG ADULTS 

Young Adult Study: Are you a 
young adult? Join us as we continue 
reading and discussing The Road of 
Hope: A Gospel from Prison through the 
Easter season. Each chapter is self-
contained, so it’s the perfect book for 
you to join us at any time! There’s no 
homework – we read and discuss the 
short chapters together. Join us on the 
1st, 2nd, and 3rd Tuesday of every month 
in the Parish Center. Be sure to wear a 
mask, as we observe our COVID-19 
safety procedures. Questions? Contact 
Katelyn Greenlee at 
katelyng@holyredeemervanc.org. 
Looking forward to seeing you there!  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

GROWING IN HOLINESS 
FAITH FORMATION 
PROGRAM AND CONTACT 
INFORMATION  

 Contact Melissa Abell at 
melissaa@holyredeemervanc.org  

 To make an appointment: See 
Parish Personnel on the front 
page of the bulletin. 

NEW TO HOLY REDEEMER? 

Contact the Faith Formation Office to 
meet and discuss how we can work 
together to build God’s Kingdom in 
East Vancouver! Sacramental needs? 
Education?  Let us know how we can 
help. Contact Mark: 885.7780 ext. 
16, markm@holyredeemervanc.org 

http://catholicfamilyconference.com/
https://www.amazon.com/Road-Hope-Gospel-Prison/dp/0819864730/ref=tmm_pap_swatch_0?_encoding=UTF8&qid=1611696467&sr=8-1
https://www.amazon.com/Road-Hope-Gospel-Prison/dp/0819864730/ref=tmm_pap_swatch_0?_encoding=UTF8&qid=1611696467&sr=8-1
mailto:katelyng@holyredeemervanc.org


  

GROWING IN HOLINESS 

Please go to our website www.holyredeemervan.org  

and go to the Faith Formation Page for updates and resources. 

NEXT  WEEK AT A GLANCE 
Sunday  

04/25 

Monday 

04/26 

Tuesday 

04/27 

Wednesday 

04/28 

Thursday 

04/29 

Friday 

04/30 

Saturday 

05/01 

4:00pm 

6th RE  

(Zoom) 

6:00pm 
HS RE  

(Zoom) 

6:00pm 

7/8th Gr.  

Confirmation 

(Zoom) 

7:00pm 
8th Gr.  

Mystagogy 
(Zoom) 

6:00pm 

Endow PM 
(Zoom) 

 

  

7:00pm 

Endow  HS 
(Zoom) 

 6:30pm 

RCIA  

(Zoom) 

9:00am 

Endow 

(Parish Ctr. 

& Zoom) 

 

6:00pm 

1st  

Communion 
Rehearsals 

(church) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8:45am 

Men of Faith 

(Parish Ctr.) 

 

 

 

SAVE  THE DATES 

Free account: formed.org/signup and enter 98687 to select our parish  

Confirmation         May 20 

American Heritage Girls 
&  

Trail Life USA (K-12th):   

  

 Meetings are on hold.  
 Contact Julie for AHG:  
nicholmarine@icloud.com   

Contact Linda for TLUSA: 
don.linda.anderson@comcast.net   

https://holyredeemervan.org/
https://holyredeemervan.org/
http://www.formed/signup




CATHOLIC FAMILY CONFERENCE : The Catholic Family Conference on May 1st  is a 
vibrant event that will enlighten, encourage, and fortify your family life with the truths of the 
Faith. This year we will be live-streaming from the Westin Irving Convention Center in Irving, TX 
and are pleased to announce a stellar lineup of speakers including: Cardinal George Pell, Bishop 
Joseph Strickland, Trent Horn, Dr. Ralph Martin, Noelle Mering, and Steve Ray, with Dave 
Palmer of Guadalupe Radio Network as Master of Ceremonies. In-Person and Online tickets are 
available at catholicfamilyconference.com.  
In-Person Tickets start at $125 per person and Online Tickets are $40 per household.  

http://catholicfamilyconference.com/




  PARISH HAPPENINGS 

Rummage Sale: We will not be 
having our annual Rummage Sale in 
June. There is a possibility that we 
might have one in the Fall but we will 
have to see how COVID is doing 
before planning that. Stay tuned… 

Family Promise: Great news-we are 
back to serving our families at the 
Outpost in Washougal-please go to our 
website to signup for a shift or to bring 
a meal or follow this link: https://
www.signupgenius.com/
go/8050444afa82aa46-family7  

TOUR THE CHURCH 
COMPLETION PROJECT!!!: We 
will be allowing everyone to tour our 
new spaces after all of the Masses this 
weekend, April 24th and 25th. Come 
to Mass and be in awe after Mass too! 
Be aware that there will be a line and 
you will have to keep moving so that 
all can have a chance to see. A huge 
thank you to everyone that has made 
this project a success through their 
generous sharing of their time, talent, 
and treasure. 

Calling all ushers, greeters, 
lectors, and extraordinary 
ministers of communion (EMs): 
We need you-please signup to serve 
through the end of June using this link: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/8050444afa82aa46-sign9 

A friendly reminder: Clark County 
is in phase 3 now so you do not need to 
signup for Mass. Masks still must be 
worn so be sure to bring one! Please be 
welcoming and allow your fellow 
parishioners to sit next to you-it is kind 
and safe to do so. 

We will continue to record the Masses 
so that those who cannot attend may 
participate at home. 

School Subsidy: Holy Redeemer 
Parish provides per-pupil assistance for 
active parishioners who enroll their 
children in grades K-8 at Our Lady of 
Lourdes, St. Joseph, and Regina Caeli. 

This allows families to receive 
discounted tuition rates. The 
enrollment process of these schools 
requires authorization from the parish 
in order to receive the lower rate. The 
authorization is based on each family's 
completion of forms that verify their 
active involvement in the parish. These 
forms are available at the parish office 
and need to be completed each year for 
new and returning families. 
Families who anticipate using this 
benefit should already be recognized as 
active parishioners. You must fill out 
and return the form distributed by 
Holy Redeemer and not any form 
received from the school. Forms must 
be completed and returned to Holy 
Redeemer by May 1, 2021.  

Please note that while regular Mass 
attendance is a requirement for 
receiving subsidy, this requirement is 
on hold until COVID Mass restrictions 
are lifted.  

You may download a form from our 
website at holyredeemervan.org 

 or come into the office between 
7:30am and 1:00pm to pick up a form 
from the front office.  

Staying Close to Jesus 

Angelus: We live stream the Angelus 
and prayer to Our Lady of Seattle for 
the end of the coronavirus Monday 
through Friday at noon and we invite 
you to join. The prayers are streamed 
through Facebook Live on our parish 
Facebook page. You do not need a 
Facebook account to view the stream. 
Facebook may prompt you to create an 
account, but you can simply say "Not 
Now" and watch the video.  

Evening Prayer:  To help those at 
home stay close to Jesus, we have 
taken this ministry online and are 
making it more frequent. Join us 
Monday through Thursday at 5:00pm 
for Evening Prayer. The prayers are 
streamed through Facebook Live on 
our parish Facebook page. Download 
This Week's Evening Prayers Here 
 

OTHER HAPPENINGS 

Rachel’s Corner    
Hope and Healing After Abortion  
“Hope in Me, and you will be protected 
from depression and self-pity. Hope is like a 
golden cord connecting you to 
heaven.  The more you cling to 
this cord, the more I bear the 
weight of your burdens; thus, you are 
lightened.  Heaviness is not of My kingdom. 
Cling to hope, and My rays of light will 
reach you through the darkness.”  

-Jesus Calling/by Sarah Young 

Come and re-discover what it feels like 
to have hope in your life again as you 
encounter His mercy. 

Registering now for our Virtual 
Healing Series. Call for a 
compassionate, confidential 
conversation. 

Email projectrachel@ccsww.org. Visit 
us at www.ccsww.org/projectrachel  
 

Marriage in Crisis: No matter how 
much you’re 
hurting,  no 
marriage is beyond 
hope!  Are you 
struggling in your marriage, or do you 
know someone who is?  Are you 
disillusioned? Frustrated?  Do you 
struggle with trust or forgiveness? 
Are you considering separation or 
divorce? Have you lost hope??  
Let Retrouvaille Help! 
For confidential information, or to 
register for our upcoming VIRTUAL 
weekend Feb. 25-28, 2021, call Mark 
and Ronnie at 206-706-2608 or go to 
www.helpourmarriage.org  
 

 

WEEKLY BULLETIN SPONSOR 
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